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(d) That important natural features and sensitive environmental resources are protected to the ’_QQJFM

maximum extent feasible and have been adequately addressed in accord with the State ’p) 2N N
Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) Act. g
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(e)[1] in the zoning statute is particularly relevant given the nature of Hudson Lane.

(e)That, in addition to the above, in the case of any use located in or directly adjacent to a residential
district:

[1] The location and size of such use, the nature and intensity of operations involved in or
conducted in connection therewith, its site layout and its relation to access streets shall be
such that both pedestrian and vehicular traffic to and from the use and the assembly of
persons in connection therewith will not be hazardous inconvenient or incongruous with said
residential district or conflict with the normal traffic of the neighborhood.

§88-4 Standards for the construction of roads require a 50’ right-of-way and 26’ of the highway to be paved in
width. While Hudson Lane predates the adoption of the Town Code, measurements of 18’ or less of pavement ¢
have been identified during staff field site visits These existing widths and lack of shoulders contrasted against

the Town’s requirements for highways as well as against its special permit standards should give the Town

planning board pause during its deliberations. While a traffic study has been completed utilizing peak hour
weekday and weekend traffic for its ITE manual use type, considerations for an increase in traffic during off-

peak hours due to deliveries throughout the day and night for the caretaker and any guests in residence.

Required Modification

The Planning Board will need to weigh the Town's special permitting criteria as well as its road
standard requirements against the existing conditions of Hudson Lane given the proposed intensity of
the use.

‘Advisory Comment

Typically special permitted commercial uses such as these commercial uses being proposed nearby or ¥
surrounded by a residential use include standards that require access occurring from a State or

County Route which are more adequately able to handle commercial traffic while removing the

impacts of traffic from local/residential'streets. No standard currently exists in the Town of Esopus

zoning statute and the UCPB recommends a review of the Town’s special permitting standards to

include such a provision going forward.

Steep Slopes

The UCPB notes that large portions of the site are greater than 15% in slope and that access to the site will be
regarded to accommodate vehicular traffic. That said, it is unclear whether the proposal is entirely consistent
with the Town’s Steep Slope provisions given the placement of cabin sites along the ridge line. Visual impacts
are also of a concern regarding views from ridgelines and warrants further review and analysis.

Required Modifications

The applicant will need to demonstrate how they are meeting the standards of the zoning statute.
The Board’s recommended note on the final site plan to maintain all existing, non-disturbed
vegetation to reduce visual impacts as well as soil erosion is pertinent for this issue as well. The Town
Planning Board may wish to request a visibility analysis and follow-up visual simulations should the
initial analysis indicate visibility from sensitive locations including views from and across the Hudson
River.




